
 

 
Remembrance Masses 

 
St Senan’s Church, Knockerra 6 p.m. 
 
Saturday 25th January 
1st Anniversary: Frances O’Dea, Derrylough 
 
Saturday 1st February 
Michael Browne, Tonovoher & deceased family 
members. 
 
St. Imy’s Church, Killimer 11 a.m. 
 
Sunday 26th January 
Charly Woulfe & deceased members of the Woulfe 
Family 
 
Sunday 2nd February 
Michael Dixon & deceased family members, 
Ballymacrinnan 
 
Reader for St. Senan’s Church, Knockerra 
Saturday 1st February: Senan Callaghan 
 
Eucharistic Minister for St. Senan’s 
Church, Knockerra 
Saturday 1st February. John Grogan 
 
Eucharistic Minister for St Imy’s Church  
Sunday 2nd February  John Madigan, Anne Cooper 
 
Killimer Church Serving Rota 
Sunday 2nd February: Laura Kennedy, Michaela Kelly 
& Emma Hassett 
 
Your Parish Donations 
Totals for last weekend. Baskets €180 & Envelopes 
€267. Thank you for your continued support 
 
 

Killimer/Knockerra Text Alert 
065 9080550(Kilrush Garda Station) 

 
 

 
Condolence 
We extend our sympathies to the Cunningham and 
Madigan Families on the death of Paddy Madigan, 
Knockerra who passed away last week. May he rest in 
peace. 
 
Abbaesque  in Knockerra Hall 
Tickets for ABBAesque are now all sold. 
We thank everyone who supported our Fundraiser and 
request that only those with Tickets come to the Hall 
on 28th February. 

Oakhill Players 
Oakhill Players will be presenting the wonderful play 
Sive by JB Keane in Knockerra Hall on 1st, 2nd, 8th and 
9th February. 
 
RSA Check It Fits 
On 5th February the RSA’s Check it Fits service in 
partnership with Toyota will be visiting Super Valu, 
Kilrush between 10am and 5.30pm. Did you know it’s 
the law that all children under 150cms or 36kgs must 
use a child car seat appropriate to their weight and 
height. In Ireland as many as 4 out of 5 child car seats 
are incorrectly fitted which can lead to serious injury or 
even death in a collision. The Check it Fits service is 
quick, it’s easy, it’s free. 

Killimer GAA 
There was a large crowd in attendance at the AGM on 
Saturday, 18th January.  All officers were re-elected.  It 
was a very positive meeting where a busy 2019 was 
discussed.  Hopes are high for a successful 2020! 
Registration for all members will take place in the 
clubhouse on Saturday, 15th February (7-8 p.m.) 
and Sunday, 16th February (12-1 p.m.).  Forms will be 
available on the day. They will have been dropped to 
the schools before that by Eve, so please check those 
school bags! Unfortunately due to huge rises in 
insurance, registration has increased this year and is 
now €50 individual and €90 family (u18) 
The Club are hosting a Poker Classic on Friday, 7th 
February at 9:30 p.m. at Kilrush Golf Club.  The entry 
fee is €30 with a bonus for early entrants.  All support 
would be appreciated. Míle buíochas gach duine.  

 
  

 
25th & 26th January 2020 

Fr Michael Sheedy: Tel: 9051093 Fr. Pat Larkin: 9062729 
Newsletter: Caroline Lynch 0860660535- carolineylynch@yahoo.com 
Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Marie Callinan & Laura Fennell 

 



 
Knockerra National School 
 
Knockerra NS are now taking enrolments for 
incoming students for September 2020. Registration 
forms are available by contacting the school office @ 
065 9052379  
 
Word of God 
 
Pope Francis established next Sunday, the Third 
Sunday in Ordinary Time as the Sunday of the Word 
of God. It is a day for the celebration, study, and 
spreading of the Word of God. Sunday Mass is the 
unique moment when we gather as a community to be 
nourished by Word and Sacrament. 
 
Catholic Schools Week:  
 
This coming week we celebrate all that is good in our 
Catholic Schools. The theme for this year’s 
celebrations come from Pope Francis. He calls on us 
to care for the earth and live in harmony with God’s 
creation. We take this opportunity to thank all those 
who make our schools such places of welcome; to our 
Children, Principals, Teachers and School staff, those 
who give of their time in a voluntary capacity on 
Boards of Managements of each school. This year’s 
theme ‘Catholic Schools: Living in Harmony with 
God’s Creation’, encourages us to see that we all have 
a responsibility to care for the earth, not just for our 
own future, but for the future of every one of God’s 
creatures.  
 
22nd Annual West Clare Mini Marathon  
 
The marathon will be held on Sunday 26th January 
2020. Registration in Kilkee Community Centre on 
the day. €20 per participant. Tel: 
0659060762 or 0659056181 with queries. 
 
Community Games AGM  
 
This will take place in the hall on Monday Feb 3rd at 
8pm, new members are needed and very welcome.  
 
#enoughisenough 
 
Mid West Hospital Campaign protest march for 
proper health care  
Saturday Feb 1st. Assemble St. Johns Hospital 
Limerick at 1.00pm and march to Bedford Row.  
Your support would be very much appreciated. 

 

 
West Clare Family Resource Centre 
Activities for over 55s in West Clare 
We invite you to join in one or more of the following 
social, physical, or educational activities in the 
Community Centre Kilrush - unless otherwise 
indicated. 
 Tuesdays: Enjoy a relaxed game of 45 every Tuesday 
afternoon from 2.30 – 4.00pm  
 Wednesdays: exercise in a group Sit Fit session at 
10.30 am or a more active Go for Life session at 2pm.  
Also on Wednesday there is a social group who meet in 
Doonaha GAA Hall from 11am – 12.30. 
 Thursday morning sees craft and painting 10.30 am – 
12.30pm.  
Thursday morning also has a Sit Fit exercise session in 
the Community School Kilkee from 11.30 – 12.30am. 
 Friday we invite people to a singalong 10.30 – 
11.30.am. In addition to the above there are monthly 
activities: First Thursday of the month there is a 
reminiscence group from 10.30 – 11.30 
Second Thursday of the month we have a musical 
afternoon from 2 – 4.30 pm. Larry McEvoy will be 
playing on 13th February. 
Fourth Thursday of the month is Movie Matinee 
afternoon starting at 2.00pm.  
 For information on computer and Information 
Technology training and assistance or about any of the 
above activities contact West Clare Family Resource 
Centre on 065 9052173. 
 
Walk Into Wellbeing 
 
On Monday 27th January at 6pm, Kilkee Public Library 
are hosting a Healthy Ireland at your library event with 
a talk by Pius Murray on the hidden benefits of 
walking.  Discover how to ‘walk into wellbeing’ and 
the Pilgrim Paths of Ireland.  Pius will explain how to 
walk for physical health and mental wellbeing using 
simple tools and strategies.  This is a free event and all 
are welcome.  For further information contact Kilkee 
Public Library at 065 9056034 
 
Church Cleaning Rota for January 
St Imy’s Church & Flowers 
 
Sheila Donovan, Mary Moran, Geraldine Ryan & Mary  
Nugent 
 
St. Senan’s Church 
Angela Flanagan, Anita Browne & Maureen Carrig  
 
St. Senan’s Church Flowers  
Monica Frawley & Maureen Carrig 
 

 
 


